EXHIBIT

Il barb&company,PA

B certified public accountants

November 26, 2024
To whom it may concern:

Barb & Company PA
1611 Devonshire Dr.
Suite 100

Columbia, SC 29204

Has worked with

Law Office of Shannon D Matthews
810 Dutch Square Blvd.

Suite 205

Columbia, SC 29210

Since March 2011. We started payroll in ADP under our firm in January 2012. They were with
our previous company from 2003 to 2010, but we no longer have contact with the partner
Mrs. Chandler worked with.

Barb and Company switched payroll platforms in January 2024 to Dominion. In the switch
Law Office of Shannon D Matthews had an incorrect EIN entered in the system. Causing the
federal and state taxes to be misallocated to another company. All taxes were paid by the
Law Office of Shannon D Matthews in a timely manner. Both the IRS and SCDOR have been
contacted via a letter from Dominion to get the tax payments reallocated to the correct E!N.
Law Office of Shannon D Matthews and Mrs. Shannon M Chandler should not be held
responsible for the mistake made by Dominion and Barb and Company’s missing the
incorrect EIN. We are working diligently on our side to get everything straightened out with
the IRS and SCDOR.

If you have any questions regarding this incident, please contact me:
Dani DeBeaugrine

dani@sc-cpa.com

803-602-0027 Sincerely,

BARB & COMPANY, PA

Dand PeBeaigiiine
Dani DeBeaugrfﬁe, Payroll
Specialist

11/26/2024
Date




